[image: image1.png]Penn State University

Interfraternity Council

49 Fraternities, 1 Pride



FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Contact: Zachary Meli

Phone: (201) 321-1942

E-mail: ifc.vp.comm@gmail.com

Thursday, October 29, 2009

Interfraternity Council Addresses Files Charged  
IFC Executives reconfirm suspension
University Park, PA – The Interfraternity Council (IFC) is aware of the charges filed against Phi Gamma Delta and Alpha Tau Omega fraternities in connection with the death of Penn State freshmen Joe Dado.

At this time both Phi Gamma Delta and Alpha Tau Omega fraternities will remain under IFC suspension until the completion of criminal court proceedings.  This action is a standard procedure of the IFC Peer Review Board, which serves to adjudicate violations of IFC policy.  During this time, neither fraternity may vote in council business or host social events.

Upon completion of the criminal court proceedings, the organizations will be referred to the IFC Peer Review Board, which will go through its procedures to determine any necessary sanctions in response to violation of IFC policy.  This process is separate and independent from the ongoing criminal investigation.

The IFC Executives have been pleased with the level of cooperation demonstrated by Phi Gamma Delta and Alpha Tau Omega fraternities during this investigation and have confidence in these chapters moving forward.
###
For more information please contact Zachary Meli at (201) 321-1942 or via e-mail at

ifc.vp.comm@gmail.com.
